
 

 

Feedback: Special PSCBC meeting 
 

Medical-aid subsidy: Annual adjustment 

Labour has since last year, called on the employer to pronounce on the medical-aid inflation increase that 

is due for implementation yearly on 1 January. Council also submitted correspondence to the employer, 

enquiring on the date of implementation. A response was requested by 20 January 2021. Unfortunately, 

no response was received. At a special meeting held on 2 February 2021, the employer apologised for 

the delay in the response and indicated that it is resolving some administrative challenges it has 

experienced in finalising the matter. It was undertaken that the matter will be finalised by no later than 

end-February 2021 and payment will be backdated to 1 January 2021. 

 

CMS Section 59 Preliminary Report 

The Government Employees Medical Scheme (GEMS) tabled a presentation to Council on the 

preliminary report that was issued on allegations of racist practices by medical schemes, including GEMS.  

GEMS indicated that it has approached the Court earlier to interdict the release of the report as it wanted 

an opportunity to respond to the allegations prior to the report being made public. The intention was to 

protect GEMS from any reputational harm before the final report is issued. Unfortunately, the GEMS 

Court application was not successful and it now has an opportunity to respond to the report by 5 March 

2021. GEMS indicated that the matter arose because of the process that commenced in 2019 on Fraud 

Waste and Abuse (FWA), which was pointed out by the Council for Medical Schemes based on 

complaints received from members. This led to some practitioners raising concerns that were based on 

racist practices. GEMS indicated that it would provide a response to Council on the matter.   

 

Labour raised concerns with how the process was conducted and that perceptions were created around 

the stance of GEMS on the matter. It was also raised that unfortunately members are disadvantaged by 

the process as payments to service providers are not made and they must carry the cost from their 

pockets. Parties agreed that there is a need for further interaction on the matter in the PSCBC Task Team 

dealing with GEMS-related matters and that a solution needs to be found to remedy the matter and 

address allegations. 

 

Increase in contributions for GEMS members: 2021 

Members will recall that it was reported in December 2020 that labour objected to the percentage 

increase in GEMS contributions and requested the Board of GEMS to reconsider the increase. 

Unfortunately, before a response was given to labour at Council, as was anticipated, GEMS proceeded 
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with the increase. GEMS further made another presentation on the options available to justify the 

increase and argued on the need to ensure legislative compliance with the reserve ratio that needs to be 

maintained and therefore justified the decision to increase contributions. 

 

Labour expressed dissatisfaction with the unilateral action by GEMS to increase contributions without 

consultation. Labour pointed out to GEMS that unions were integral stakeholders and by not consulting 

resulted in a breakdown in relations. 

 

Amongst other concerns and frustrations expressed by the rest of labour, the PSA placed on record that 

GEMS did not consider the current economic climate in the country and only considered its  own viability.  

Currently, everyone is affected economically, including GEMS members. GEMS needed to create and 

ensure a balance and that other measures could have been explored to reduce the economic impact 

instead of an increase. It was also raised that reports revealed that medical aids did not incur much 

expenditure since the onset of COVID-19 as hospital admissions and normal doctor visits decreased. 

GEMS did not give an indication how this saving could substitute or reduce the percentage that was set 

for increases. The PSA also placed on record that GEMS is no longer regarded as an affordable medical 

aid, and is no longer in line with the purpose for which it was established as contained in the PSCBC’s 

Resolution that established GEMS. The issues of concerns, challenges and frustrations experienced by 

members are becoming too much and are escalating. The PSA stated that there is a need for a 

comparison to be done between GEMS and other medical schemes (benefits and contributions) and that 

it should be aligned to the purpose for which it was established as an affordable, in-house medical 

scheme for the Public Service as a last resort and on an urgent basis. Failing this, the PSA will not 

hesitate to pursue the economic interest and economic protection of its members.  

 

Labour also called for the review of GEMS in line with the agreement and demanded that GEMS should 

return to the Board and express the anger and concerns raised by labour. The increases that were 

already implemented should also be reconsidered in line with the concerns that were raised in Council. 

Parties also agreed that further engagement and the process as proposed above should unfold in the 

Medical Aid Task Team of Council as a matter of urgency and report back to Council.   

 

Members can be assured that the PSA will continue to call for the reform of GEMS and equalisation of the 

medical-aid subsidy to ensure a freedom of choice. 
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